Speaker

National Assembly of the Islamic Republic of Pakistan
SARDAR AYAZ SADIQ
Islamabad,

the 24" March, 2025
Dear Swati Sahib,

I hope this letter finds you in the best of health and spirits.

| sincerely appreciate your gracious acknowledgment of the support extended by the
National Assembly of Pakistan in the passage of The Khyber Pakhtunkhwa Provincial Assembly
Secretariat Employees (Terms and Conditions of Service) Act, 2024 and The Khyber Pakhtunkhwa
Provincial Assembly Secretariat Employees (Terms and Conditions of Service) Rules, 2025. 1 am
particularly grateful for your thoughtful acknowledgment of myself, the National Assembly

Secretariat, and its officers. Your kind words are deeply appreciated and reaffirm our shared
commitment to strengthening parliamentary institutions.

| extend my heartfelt congratulations to you, the esteemed members of the Provincial
Assembly of Khyber Pakhtunkhwa, and the entire Secretariat on this significant legislative
achievement. The enactment of these laws is a testament to your unwavering commitment to
strengthening the Secretariat and ensuring the welfare of its employees. I have no doubt that under
your stewardship the Khyber Pakhtunkhwa Assembly will continue to set exemplary standards in
legislative affairs.

Once again, | deeply appreciate your kind words and reaffirm the National Assembly’s
continued support for all efforts aimed at strengthening parliamentary institutions across Pakistan.

Let me also take this opportunity to extend my warmest wishes to you on the auspicious
occasion of Eid-ul-Fitr. May this Eid bring peace, happiness, and prosperity to all.

With my profound regards,

Yours sincerely,

3uder Uy fosy

(SARDAR AYAZ SADIQ )
Mr Babar Saleem Swati
Speaker
Provincial Assembly of Khyber Pakhtunkhwa
Peshawar



